
Date  
 
Email:  
 
Dear,    
 
I am writing in response to your enquiry under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
(FOIA) reference FOI 240147.  
 
You requested the following information, please see our response below: 
 
Herne Bay Central Parade has been pedestrianised between Pier Avenue and 
Station Road for "Safety reasons". A new one way system has been imposed 
against the towns wishes and we are trying to get the council to rethink on the 
project. Please could you send me a copy of all accidents you have attended 
involving vehicle on vehicle, vehicle on pedestrians, and pedestrians and 
cyclist , cyclist on vehicle. This information would be very helpful in 
establishing the necessity to close our seafront off to traffic. 

Clarification was requested regarding date range.  The Requester responded with 
the following response: 
 
I would like to cover the last 5 years 2018-2023... 
 
We have recorded fewer than 10 RTCs in the requested locations. 
 
Case Breakdown - Unfortunately we are not able to provide the categories of 
incident requested (E.G Cyclist on Pedestrian incidents) so we have instead looked 
into the total count of traffic/road collision incidents in the specified streets for the 
time period requested. 

We have however provided this count in both a monthly, and yearly format for the 
years requested. 

Less than 10, we are unable to provide exact numbers as this could be identifiable to 
individuals. 
 
If for any reason you are dissatisfied with our response, kindly in the first instance 
contact Caroline Smart, Head of Information Governance via the following email 
address: 
 
FOI@secamb.nhs.uk 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Freedom of Information Coordinator 
South East Coast Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust 
 


